
MVRC/YARS  3 March 2020 Meeting 

 

Explorit Science Center 

 

Attending: 

 

Officers: President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ, Vice-President Doug 

Hollowell KK6LDS, and Secretary Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG.  

 

Members: Steve Dold W6KCS, Steve Hartzell W6WBO, Doris Keller WA6UAF, 

Larry Kliewer W6BSB, Rick Littlefield N6KLB, Bill Ragsdale K6KN, Steve 

Sparks KC6MHT, and David Stubbins WB6DNL. 

 

Guests Present: Les Cobb W6TEE, Matthew Cobb W6KDJ, and Jojo Melendres 

K6HTD. 

 

Meeting opened at 1930 hrs. by Vice-President Doug Hollowell KK6LDS 

with self-intros all around since President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ had 

to leave during meeting.  

 

Motion to approve January and February minutes later in meeting by Bill 

Ragsdale K6KN, seconded by Larry Kliewer W6BSB, motion passed. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Secretary Dave Nishikawa read January and February 

treasurer’s reports. Motion to approve by Dave Stubbins WB6DNL, 

seconded by Steve Hartzell W6WBO, motion passed. 

 

Bill Ragsdale K6KN reported that the financial plan was a work in 

progress. 

 

Repeater Trustee Steve Dold W6KCS reported that 2 weeks prior he went 

to the site and cleaned connections to eliminate noise on the repeater 

signal. He acquired a spare repeater and intends to bring it to the 

April meeting. He also mentioned an echolink problem that he thought 

was due to a dynamic ip changing. 

 

Rick Littlefield N6KLB reported on the upcoming Cache Creek Ridge 

Ride, first Saturday in May. Using a slide show, he gave a description 

of the course, positions, and purposes for the needed volunteers. 

 

Bill Ragsdale K6KN using a slide show described the course, 

requirements, and preparations for providing communications for the 

Bariani Road Race on 15 March 

 

Bill Ragsdale K6KN gave a program on computer logging programs for 



contesting and general use. 

 

Meeting adjourned approximately 2050 hours. 


